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their safety critical categorisation. Discussion followed on the definition of the term 
‘safety critical’ in an approved safety case and the use of Management of Change (MoC) 
processes for changes to facility risk controls. The CEO reiterated that NOPSEMA 
inspectors would continue to focus on the use of MoCs during inspections. 

• NOPSEMA would provide a submission to the Senate inquiry into the framework 
surrounding the prevention, investigation and prosecution of industrial deaths in 
Australia. 

• The inaugural internship program had been completed. Members complemented 
NOPSEMA on providing the ability for engineering graduates to undertake a practical 
work assignment. It was noted that engineering students require a 12 week practical 
placement in order to graduate and opportunities to do this were extremely limited. 
While not just an issue in Australia, members noted this was an area where industry 
could be doing better. 

•  queried whether NOPSEMA had the right people to meet its requirements. The 
CEO stated he had no concerns with the possible exception of the Communications area 
which had limited capacity to meet the increasing demands (particularly in regard to 
potential drilling in the Great Australian Bight) from media, ministerial offices and the 
Department, and the need to conduct more workshops. 

•  asked if there were further updates on the barrier failure causal analysis project for 
the International Regulator’s Forum (IRF). The CEO replied he would be able to provide 
an update following the IRF Conference in early June. 

7. For Information: Policy Update 

 This item was considered to have been sufficiently covered in the preceding workshop with 
representatives from the Department of Industry, Innovation and Science. 

8. For Discussion: Upcoming parliamentary inquiries 

 

Members discussed the likely format of the forthcoming inquiries and noted that  
will be appearing on behalf of the Board at the Inquiry into offshore petroleum safety. 
ACTION:  to provide supporting / reference documents for  for use 
during the hearing. 

9. For Discussion: Referral – Improving stakeholder engagement 

 

CG joined the meeting at 13.20 and provided a background to the referral and thanked the 
Board for its consideration. CG was asked if NOPSEMA had the ability to generate automatic 
responses to incoming queries. He replied that NOPSEMA currently had limited ability in this 
respect however a project was being considered to enhance capability.  
Members discussed the use of data analytics; the Consultation Hub used by DIIS; the 
introduction of a public comment period for environment plans; and the possible impacts to 
scheduling for industry. 

 noted it was important that stakeholders were acknowledged as well as being 
provided with advice on when and how their response would be considered.  

 noted the Stakeholder Management Plan was very insightful and demonstrated the 
complexity and variety of NOPSEMA’s stakeholders.  noted that the unions were not listed 
in the plan. It was suggested that environment matters should be included as a standing 
item for bilateral meetings so that messaging on NOPSEMA’s responsibility for both safety 
and the environment was reinforced. 






